
From: Wagner, Zef  
Sent: Thursday, January 21, 2016 3:05 PM 
To: elaine_okeefe@comcast.net 
Cc: Transportation System Plan <TSP@portlandoregon.gov>; Igarta, Denver 
<Denver.Igarta@portlandoregon.gov> 
Subject: RE: TSP Update - Map Error 
 
Hi Elaine, 
 
Thanks for bringing this error to our attention. We will correct the map before the next TSP draft is 
released. 

--Zef 
 
Zef Wagner 
Associate Planner 
Policy, Planning, & Projects Division 
Portland Bureau of Transportation 
Zef.Wagner@portlandoregon.gov 
503-823-7164 
 
From: Transportation System Plan  
Sent: Thursday, January 21, 2016 2:53 PM 
To: Wagner, Zef <Zef.Wagner@portlandoregon.gov>; Igarta, Denver 
<Denver.Igarta@portlandoregon.gov> 
Subject: FW: TSP Update - Map Error 
 
From: Elaine O'Keefe [mailto:elaine_okeefe@comcast.net]  
Sent: Friday, January 15, 2016 12:09 PM 
To: Transportation System Plan <TSP@portlandoregon.gov> 
Cc: transportation-l@sellwood.org 
Subject: TSP Update - Map Error 
 
I've been reviewing the Transportation Plan Update, and have discovered an error in 
one of the maps, specifically Section 7: Street Design Classification Maps, grid D3 on 
page 31.  The map labels the primary north/south route as SE 17th Avenue.  This is 
incorrect.  Although the route begins as SE 17th Avenue at the county line, it swerves 
west at SE Spokane and becomes SE Milwaukie Avenue.  SE 17th is residential north 
of SE Spokane; SE Milwaukie is primarily commercial and the main route through the 
neighborhood.  
 
The line on the map correctly shows SE Milwaukie as the intended Neighborhood Main 
Street, but the label is incorrect.  Please correct the map to avoid confusion now and for 
years to come.   BTW, the online version of the map is correctly labeled as SE 
Milwaukie.  Thank you for your attention to this matter.  
 
Elaine O'Keefe / 503-781-1168 


